
BCPUD Resident Permit Parking Plan Commi ee Note to Board 6.7.24 

In lieu of a formal verbal report for the June board meeƟng this note provides a brief summary 
of what our commiƩee knows regarding the status of Bolinas parking ordinance development 
by the county. We hope to elaborate in July when we have more informaƟon.  

1. BCPUD staff have had conversaƟons with the Department of Public Works (DPW) 
regarding the MOU between the sheriff’s office and BCPUD for administering the 
permits. Staff have told us that DPW informed them that the county was now working 
on the MOU and that it would go to the Board of Supervisors mid-July. 

2. Our commiƩee has not heard anything from the county regarding the vehicle length 
parking restricƟons which were also part of the Coastal Commission approval. These 
ordinances will help miƟgate the loss of Measure X and hopefully help to calm the 
downtown streets.  

3. We have asked Supervisor Rodoni for an update on the enƟre group of ordinances. In a 
DPW February email we were informed that the county was going to consolidate all the 
parking ordinances: current red zones, green zones and new permit program, vehicle 
length restricƟons into one Bolinas ordinance. We do not know the status of this effort. 
We hope to hear from Supervisor Rodoni soon. 

The work on the new ordinances started in February. We are concerned that it is now summer 
and we do not have them in place. Our commiƩee planned to report more specific informaƟon 
in April, however, July now seems the soonest we may know something, with implementaƟon 
further down the road. We appreciate the Ɵme that BCPUD staff have spent on the permit 
program and answering our quesƟons, as well as BCPUD’s conƟnued support for this effort. 

SubmiƩed by Sherry Hirsch, Secretary and Bruce Bowser, Chair, for the commiƩee. 


